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DRAFT CUMBRIA SUB REGIONAL HOUSING STRATEGY (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Sustainable Communities

Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.25/06 enclosing the draft Cumbria Sub-Regional Housing Strategy for consideration as part of the consultation process for its final production.

The Strategy has been developed by the Cumbria Housing Group with an expectation from the Government Office North West that it would be in place by 12 July 2006 in order to be considered for grading as 'fit for purpose.'

The Director further reported that Carlisle City Council currently has its own Housing Strategy for the area that was rated as ‘Fit for Purpose’ in April 2005 for a five year period until 2010. 

The Draft Sub Regional Housing Strategy was a higher level document linking joint working and a number of actions across the County and, therefore, there was no conflict between the two Strategies. The Carlisle Housing Strategy is focused on delivery of actions within the local area and very much at an operational level. It is hoped that the two Strategies would fit together with current commitments being maintained and the actions for both Plans fitting together.

Expenditure on the Sub Regional Housing Strategy will depend on Government funding. A bid was approved for the current Housing Strategy schemes (revenue and capital) run by the City Council for the period 2005/06 to 2009/10, the schemes are funded from the Council's own resources.

No conflict is expected between the Sub Regional Housing Strategy and the Carlisle Housing Strategy. If additional priorities are identified by the Sub Regional Housing Strategy Group, then amendments to the Carlisle Housing Strategy may be required and this may impact on the resources available.

The Cumbria Housing Group has requested that each of the Councils in Cumbria consider and agree the content of the draft Sub-Regional Strategy with feedback requested by 16 June 2006.

However, as the Strategy would become a Policy document of the City Council, formal consultation with the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee is required and a final decision on adopting the Strategy would rest with the City Council at its meeting on 12 September 2006.

The Executive agreed that the Council's formal procedures should be followed with regard to this Strategy document.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported that the draft Strategy had been considered by the Executive of the Carlisle Local Strategic Partnership at a meeting on 9 June 2006.  That body had also raised concerns over the tight consultation timetable given the implications of the Strategy for the Local Strategic Partnership's role in developing sustainable communities.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

That the draft Strategy be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation and that Committee be asked to particularly examine - 

(a)  the links with Carlisle's Housing Strategy;

(b)  the mechanisms for funding.

Reasons for Decision

To enable the City Council, as a key stakeholder in the Cumbria Housing Group, to make comments which it may have on the draft Sub-Regional Housing Strategy.







